
Regular Council June 16, 2020 

 

Meeting came to order with Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll call was answered by Cou. 

Broker, Behrendt, Tully, Failor, Aichholz, & Robbins.  Cou. Broker made motion to 

accept & dispense with reading minutes; 2nd by Cou. Robbins.  Accepted by all. Cou. 

Broker made motion to pay bills; 2nd by Cou. Robbins.  Accepted by all. 

 

VISITORS TO MEETING: 

 

Alexis Miller (candidate for State Representative District 89) introduced herself and left 

her cards. 

 

Brad Behrendt would like the village to have 4th of July celebration on the Bayfront, by 

the gazebo in front of the Bay View Center.  He plans an invocation, the pledge of 

Allegiance, a singer for the National Anthem, and oration by Brad and firing of small 

cannon.  They will offer bomb popsicles afterwards and play patriotic music. 

Cou. Broker made motion to authorize the program; 2nd by Cou. Behrendt.  Accepted by 

all.  

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

 

Discussion on old tree ordinance.  Council voiced concerns regarding who is financially 

responsible for new trees, what type of replacement trees would be allowed, etc.  Cou. 

Broker made motion to table this until we do more research; 2nd by Cou. Robbins.  

Accepted by all. 

 

Discussion on possible sale of village owned lots on Shawnee Trail and Seneca Trail.  

Mayor would like to see them sold together.  Cou. Tully said, after some research, that a 

fair opening bid would be between $9000 and $10,000.  Council requested solicitor 

prepare an ordinance for next meeting, with a minimum bid of $9500.  Zoning board 

president will check on some issues. 

 

Mayor said new signs for fishing pier were put up today.  We will start closing at 

midnight tonight.  Notices were posted at the Bay View Center and put on the village 

Facebook page and village website.  Officer File has been talking to fishermen, telling 

them of the new rules.   

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

 

Mayor said a resident brought up the possibility of a community garden.  We will look 

into this. 

 

Discussion on speeding in the village.  Mayor has had complaints.  He thinks we should 

be pulling people over if they exceed the 25 mph limit, not having a 10-mile buffer.  He 

will get information from ODOT. 

 



Cou. Aichholz made motion to pay for Erica Gedridge’s fire safety inspector class at a 

cost of $778.12; 2nd by Cou. Behrendt.  Accepted by all. 

 

Cou. Aichholz asked if we ever adopted the Ohio Fire Code.  Fire Chief said we did 

several years ago.  Mayor will check. 

 

Mayor said there is a junk vehicle ordinance and also the weed & litter ordinance.  Police 

Chief said she sends the letters for the vehicles and Mayor sends weed & litter letters.  

Mayor said we need a committee meeting to put it all together.   

 

PUBLIC COMMENTS: 

 

Daryl Pasek commented on the tree discussion.  He also asked if the properties (which 

are not buildable for a home) can be purchased and an accessory building put on them.  

Solicitor said only an adjacent property owner could build on it. 

 

Cou. Broker made motion to adjourn; 2nd by Cou. Robbins. 

 

 

ATTEST:    Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Larry D. Gwinner, Mayor                  Marsha K. Schenk, Clerk 


